

## Sherman County Child Care Foundation, Inc.

920 Fulton, P.O. Box 424 Wasco, OR 97065 Phone: 541-442-5024

January 2021

#### Thank you!

I would like to personally thank everyone for being so understanding and taking the news of the closure due to a case of COVID so well. I appreciate the understanding and everyone checking in on me. I was beyond thankful to get back to work and missed all the children tremendously. I hope that is the only and last case we have to deal with and we continue to move forward all healthy and happy!

## Covid Guidelines update

As of right now the guidelines now are if you are symptom free for 10 days after being in contact with someone who tested positive you are able to return to daycare, and coughing is only counted if it is an unusual cough. So if your child usually has an asthmatic cough or coughs during allergy season it can be over looked especially if there is no fever or shortness of breath.

# Holidays!

I hope that everyone enjoyed their new year! Next holiday is Valentine's Day and we will be having a Valentine's Day party! I am going to include all the children so that way everyone gets a valentine no matter what grade level they are in. It will be held on February 16<sup>th</sup> so everyone can participate in the party. We will make a special treat probably cookies, enjoy a movie and pass out the valentines to our friends. Please supply a bag or box for your child's valentines to go home in.

#### Weather

It is still cold outside so please remember a warm coat and appropriate shoes. We will try to get outside whenever the temp is warm enough. But many times we need to just run for a quick ten minutes and It's not fair to the children without winter gear when we go out.